
 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #10 
Lake Grace District High School 

Thursday 27th June 2024 

Term 2 
 Upcoming Events 

Phone: (08) 9865 4500 Address:  1 School Place, Lake Grace, W.A, 6353 

Email: lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au 

Last Day of Term 

Friday 28th June 

Term 3 Commences 

Monday 15th July 
(No Canteen) 

 
Canteen 

Recommences 

Monday 22nd July  

 
Year 9/10 Careers 

Camp 

Wednesday 24th – 

25th July 

 
Year 5/6 Netball 

Carnival 

Friday 2nd August 

SCHOOL HOURS 

Monday (early close) 

8.45am—2.30pm 

Tuesday to Friday 

8.45am—3.15pm 
 

Citizenship | Scholarship | Responsibility | Respect | Commitment  

A huge congratulations to the Year 3-6 Drama Club students who 

ventured to Dumbelyung for the Speech and Drama Festival on 

Friday 21st June 2024. The event involved students preparing a           

solo poem, choral poetry or a group mime. It was fantastic to see 

our Lake Grace students learn the skills of rehearsal, memorisation 

and presentation to a large audience. We learnt that by                 

committing to a project and working hard at it, we can overcome              

nervousness to gain a sense of achievement.  

A special mention to Eva Bairstow, Max Stubberfield and Beau 

Trevenen who were the overall winners of their sections and to 

Malia McIntyre for being Highly Commended on her                       

performance. A very important thank you to parent helpers,            

Phebe Reidy and Jemma Bairstow for assisting throughout the 

day. It was pleasing to see all students find joy in Performing Arts! 

Congratulations, Drama Club! 



 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #10 
Lake Grace District High School 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Thank you for your support and engagement throughout this long, but highly successful term. It has been fabulous 

to witness the level of engagement and improved learning behaviours and relationships across the school as the 

term progressed.   

 

Reports: 

Student reports were emailed home yesterday. Please remember to download your child/ren’s reports as the link 

is only valid for 4 weeks. If you would like a paper copy supplied by the school please email us at 

lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au, Should you have any questions about your child/ren’s report please          

contact their classroom teacher to make an appointment. 

 

Staff:  

We said farewell to three Education Assistants this week. Mrs Kate Matthews is heading back over east, We wish 

her and her family a safe journey and thank her for her commitment to our student and school community, along 

with her time on the P&C. Mrs Chiara Carruthers is off to expand her family, welcoming a new little one into her 

world. We look forward to meeting the new addition upon their arrival. Finally, Mrs Kylie Armanasco who is taking a 

fulltime position at the Shire of Lake Grace. We wish you all the best in your new role. 

We offer a very warm welcome to our new and returning Education Assistants, Miss Mikayla Counsel who will be 

working through the school in various classrooms and Ms Joely Slinn. We also have Mrs Tahlia Willock and                

Mrs Renae Willcocks here for Term 3. 

On behalf of LGDHS I would also like to welcome back Mrs Amanda Desmond, taking on the Pre-Primary class 

and Mrs Emma Blundell to help facilitate a dance programme across the school! Look out students, exciting things 

to come! 

We had 3 staff members attend the Youth Mental Health Course which was well received. 2 staff members         

attended the Career Pathways Professional Learning, something that we are hoping to embed throughout the 

school and is strongly supported and driven by our Minister Tony Buti. I have been busy attending network            

meetings with various principals across the state, this is such a beneficial process facilitated by our principal        

bodies, including WADHSSA and WAPPA.  

   

Student Leaders:  

Student agency is critical to a successful school. At LGDHS, a     

selected group of Year 5-10 students, will be invited to apply for 

the Semester 2 positions to represent the interests of their peers by 

having input into our school. Week 1 of Term 3 notes and further 

information will be handed out and discussed further with           

students. 

 

Premiers Reading Challenge 

The holidays are a great time to grab a book, snuggle down and 

escape into the story. The Premiers Reading Challenge is still          

running and will be until September 6. Please make sure your    

children have registered and we encourage you to support them 

with the joys of reading. 

 

School Planning 2025:   

During Term 3 we will begin planning for the 2025 school year  

including recruitment, additional programs and services,           

resources and learning environment improvements.  If your             

children are currently enrolled and will not be returning to Lake 

Grace DHS in 2025, please inform us by email at 

 lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au   

Kindergarten enrolments are open for  2025. If your child is born 

between 1 July 2020 to 30 June 2021 they are eligible to enrol for 

2025. Please collect your enrolment application from the school.   
  

Message from the Principal: Kerrianne Mills 

mailto:lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:wembley.ps@education.wa.edu.au


 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #10 
Lake Grace District High School 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

 
 

Education Minister’s Running Challenge 

Last week the Hon. Dr Tony Buti MLA announced that registrations are now 

open for the 2024 Education Minister's Running Challenge. Staff are also 

invited to participate this year and several have registered. Term 3 is          

winding up to have some healthy competition amongst the staff and             

students.  

 

Year 6’s Grad Shirts: 

The Year 6 group have received their graduation shirts and I think we can 

all agree how amazing they look.  (Pictured Right.) Thankyou to the parents 

involved in organising them, it is a big task! Your efforts have well and truly 

paid off! 

 
Highlights:   

Highlights of the past fortnight have included Dumbleyung Speech and Drama Festival,            

Interschool Cross Country, Year 10 students participating in work placement, a wonderful            

performance at assembly by our Year 6 class and the biggest highlight PJ day. (Beau        

Trevenen and Max Stubberfield pictured with their awards from Dumbleyung Speech 

and Drama Festival.) 

 

Director of Education – Wheatbelt 

Doug Cook will be taking up a position in Central Office as the Director of Agricultural                        

Education until the end of the year, whilst developing the Regional Strategy. Ms Katie 

Wallace will take over as Director of Education for the Wheatbelt from Term 3.  

 

Director General – Education WA:  

On Friday, Director General, Lisa Rodgers announced she will be leaving the Department towards the end of the 

year. She has accepted the position of CEO of the Australian Council for Educational Research (ACER), following 

in the footsteps of the Professor Geoff Masters. A recruitment process will commence soon to enable the                  

appointment of a new director general. To assist with this transition, Jim Bell, Deputy Director of General Student              

Achievement, will delay his retirement until the end of the year.   

    

WA Student Assistance Payment:   

 If you haven’t claimed the WA Student Assistance Pay-

ment, you’d better hurry – claims close on Friday 28 

June.   

You can claim:   

• through the ServiceWA app  

• online at www.education.wa.edu.au/wasap/

claim  

• by downloading and mailing a postal form.  

Go to www.education.wa.edu.au/wasap for eligibility 

and claiming requirements or to download the postal 

claim form.   

   

Wishing all families, a safe and restful holiday. We look 

forward to seeing you all at the beginning of term and 

ready for Term 3 starting on Monday 15 July.  

 

Best wishes, 

Kerrianne Mills | Principal 

Message from the Principal: Kerrianne Mills 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fwasap%2Fclaim&h=AT116UnyRbo6BlT7hVLosZpuR7mq2cdKrJXyPcMguU16Y62RYfJZdDQMq3L6a2y4ndFCbLNNyHSQHXYYUD6uSfcSPCYiwg3pBbokaCFBdqU43eUyaEoWRmu4cJUhaKjcMVwPguQPQjFDtdG2Gk_V&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fwasap%2Fclaim&h=AT116UnyRbo6BlT7hVLosZpuR7mq2cdKrJXyPcMguU16Y62RYfJZdDQMq3L6a2y4ndFCbLNNyHSQHXYYUD6uSfcSPCYiwg3pBbokaCFBdqU43eUyaEoWRmu4cJUhaKjcMVwPguQPQjFDtdG2Gk_V&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT
http://www.education.wa.edu.au/wasap
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Year One Red Cross Bake Sale  
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Interschool Cross Country Results 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Interschool Cross Country Photo Gallery 
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Message from P&C President: Nikki Lewis 

Dear Lake Grace Community,  
 

On behalf of the P&C I would like to wish all staff, students and their 

families a wonderful school holiday break. As we all know it has 

been a busy 11 weeks and I am sure everyone is looking forward to 

some down time away from the classroom. We look                 

forward to seeing everyone back and refreshed after the 

holiday break ready for Term 3. 

Canteen Update 

Well done to the Highschool Home Ec. students who 

helped prepare lunches in the canteen last week. This is a 

great initiative and an example of how our school and the 

P&C can work together. It is great real life experience of 

team work, problem solving, learning new skills and time                          

management. Plus it was a great opportunity for students 

to do something different to normal classroom subjects 

and learning. Thank you to Sarah and Phebe for                     

volunteering to help on the day. We are in discussions with 

Mrs Slarke to see how we can work something into next 

term as well.  

Thank you to Kate Mathews,  who will be leaving us at the 

end of this term, for stepping into the canteen coordinator 

role. We all loved your enthusiasm and can-do attitude. 

Best wishes to you and your family for the future.  

Thankyou to Courtney Withnell for taking on the new role! 

If you haven’t already done so please let us know if you’re               

available to do a canteen roster in Term 3. 

Please comment on the ‘Canteen Mums & Dads’                 

messenger group or for new volunteers please email 

lakegrace.pandc@gmail.com and I can pass the message on 

to our new canteen coordinator Courtney Withnell. 

 
Best wishes, 

Nikki Lewis | P&C President 

 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

mailto:lakegrace.pandc@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #10 
Lake Grace District High School 

Highschool English and HaSS: with Mrs O’Neill 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

In English this term we have been focusing on the power of language. From hate speech to     

positive affirmations, the Year 9/10 students have investigated how our choice of words has a 

significant impact on the way we live. These samples below are positive affirmations cards 

made by out students. They are aimed at teens who are facing issues such as; anxiety,                 

addiction, depression and low self esteem.                                                                                   

Do you say positive affirmations to yourself each day? 
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Highschool English and HaSS: with Mrs O’Neill 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

In Humanities and Social Sciences the Year 7/8 class have been  

learning about Ancient Greece. This period in time is very           

different from the way we live today; however, there are still 

ideas that remain valid in todays society. Did you know our    

English language has Greek roots? The Olympic Games          

originated from Mt Olympus  where only men competed in 

these athletic events. The historical concept of continuity is that 

we still compete in the Olympic Games, what’s changed is that 

men and women now compete, plus the host of the Olympic 

Games changes every four years.  
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          Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

About Town 

to gain a sense of achievement. A special mention to Eva Bairstow, Max Stubberfield and Beau Trevenen who were 
the overall winners of their sections, and to Malia McIntyre for her Highly Commended. A very important thank you 
to parent helpers, Phebe Reidy and Jemma Bairstow for assisting throughout the day. It was pleasing to see all stu-
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

“Who to Contact When”: Flowchart 
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Kindy Enrolment Reminder 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 



 

 


